
FROM THE DESK OF 
FIRE CHIEF BRAD BRADLEY

DATE:  February 12, 2024 

TO:  All NWFD Team Members 

FROM:    Fire Chief Brad Bradley 

SUBJECT: Retirement of Michael “Mo” Gran (Badge # 71) 

Paramedic Michael “Mo” Gran is retiring from the 
Northwest Fire District on Monday, February 26, 2024. 
This date marks the conclusion of over 27 years of 
dedicated service with NWFD and over 29 years in the 
fire service. 

Mo started his career with Flowing Wells Fire in 1994. 
Following the merger of Flowing Wells and NWFD, he 
joined the District on July 1, 1996, as a Firefighter.  On 
September 10, 1999, Mo was promoted to Paramedic, 
a position he has held for the last 24 years.  During his 
tenure at NWFD, Mo also served for seven (7) years as 
a Paramedic Captain. 

Mo embodies the District’s mission and values and goes above and beyond to mentor, 
support, and acknowledge fellow members.  As a founding member of the NWFD Awards 
Committee, he made significant contributions toward the District’s endeavors to identify 
and recognize the accomplishments of its members.  He has also served as a member of 
the NWFD Peer Support Team.  

Additionally, Mo received commendations for his lifesaving efforts, his service within the 
greater fire service community, and his contributions to the training and professional 
development of others within the organization.  His contributions have been invaluable to 
the success of Northwest Fire District and the fulfillment of the District’s mission. 

Please join me in thanking Mo for his professional, committed, and selfless service to the 
District, its members, and the community we serve.  

We wish him the very best! 
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